
All religions are about getting back in touch with God. It’s right there in the word. Religion 
means to re-tie. Indeed, when we speak about “re-ligion,” the very word assumes that 
something is broken. Religion is about retying our broken relationship with God.  

 

The “ligion” part of religion comes from the same Latin root as the English word ligament, 
which names the part of our bodies that ties muscle to bone. To have a broken relation-
ship with God – to live out of synch with the creative force of the universe – is to have a 
torn ligament, spiritually speaking. A torn spiritual ligament can be every bit as pain-
causing and life-limiting as the physical kind.  

 

In his writings, the Apostle Paul describes a repaired relationship with God – a spiritually 
repaired ligament – as a reconciliation. My dictionary defines reconciling as “making 
friendly again after an estrangement.” In other words, retying the knot or repairing what 
was torn.  

 

This fall, we are going to spend time on Sunday mornings telling stories of reconciliation. 
Some of them will be grand old stories from the pages of the Old and New Testaments of 
the Bible, some will come from local, national and international news headlines, and 
some will be our very own stories.  

 

Starting September 7, please join us as we seek to be reconciled with 

ourselves, with our family, friends and neighbours, and with the Holy 

One, who longs to repair and strengthen our relationship.  
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      Mark Your Calendar…..  
Here is just a sample of the wide range of events scheduled for the 
fall and early winter in this  community. Watch the weekly         
messenger and the website for other events for which details had 
not been finalized at the time of this printing.  

*** If you are hoping to hold an event please book space and 
times with Brenda our Office Administrator. This building is         
extremely busy with church and community events. Don’t            
assume space is available and book early for best results.  

 

Welcome Back Sunday is on September 7th, 2014.  Worship at 9:30 
am and 11:00 am and renewed community! Come and enjoy worship 
and then stay for a corn and hot dog lunch provided by the Long 
Range Planning Committee and the Jr. Youth Group. Bouncy castle 
for the kids too!!**  

** UCW Potluck Supper September 8th, at 6 pm 

** Blue Ribbon Welcoming Volunteers Orientation Session            
September 18th, at 6:30 pm  

** Prayer Shawl Ministry Fall Kickoff Meeting will be held September 
25th at 6 pm 

** First Official Board Meeting, Thursday, September 25th at 7 pm 

**Blessing of the Backpacks, Sunday, September 14 
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**Catherine Christie, United Church Overseas Ministry Personnel, 
most recently in Korea, will participate in worship at both services at 
St. Martin’s on October 5 and is also giving a luncheon talk after-
wards (hosted by the Outreach committee).  

** Ministry by Phone begins October 16, 2014 Kickoff Potluck  will 
take place at 6 pm on October 16th. 

**St. Martin’s Christmas Tea and Bake Sale takes place on Saturday, 
December 6, 2014.  

** The Sounds of the Season Concert will take place December 7, 2014 
at 7 pm.  Come and enjoy friends and the music of the season.  

News from Alerces 

 

The new school year looks very exciting.  We keep growing in numbers, this year we 
have 10 new families and 8 teachers working with our 40 plus little ones. We want to 
welcome Rosy from Argentina, Sara from Colombia, Quetzalli from Mexico, Carmen 
from El Salvador, and Alexandra from Ecuador. 

Students starting date is September 3rd.  

This year our students are keeping their outside shoes downstairs, so the entrance 
won’t be so crowed. 

Our first field trip is going to be “Explorer Day”. We will be exploring across the alley 
looking for stuffy animals and listening the sounds of nature. 

In October we are going to downtown library for a story time, and should be our first 
field trip on school bus. 

First week of November we will celebrate our peace week, in honor of “Remembrance 
Day” 

We are planning exciting activities for our first week and beyond. 

Our next Open House and Registration nights are Wednesday, August 27th, 6:30 pm 
and Wednesday, September 17th, 6:30 pm. 

Mark your Calendar...continued from previous page 



Christian Education—submitted by Joanne Kerslake 

We begin this fall by thanking Dianne Young and Barb Faure for their many years of service to the Christian Education      
committee, and announcing their resignation.  So first and foremost, we are looking for new members to serve on this    
committee.  If you are interested, please contact any one of our members or Brenda in the office. 

Plans in the works are for the Photography workshop, a bible study group, and further exploration of meditation/yoga.       
As always, if you have any ideas for workshops or studies please let us know!  We welcome congrega-
tional input. 

  ~ Joanne Kerslake,  Carol  Nagle-Miller, Tricia Demmans,  Darren Wooff 
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Children’s Ministry 

 Over the summer we had our first Vacation Bible School at St. Martin’s since 2007.  We had 
13 children attend and 20 people volunteer to help!  It was a great time to learn more about the 
stories of Moses.  I’d like to especially thank Jana Moxness, Trish Demmans, Tori Robertson, Sarah 
and Mary Piot and Alayna Moxness for their help and advice. 

 Now back to Bible Adventures—our Sunday morning children’s education program.  Again this year we will be 
continuing to encourage the children to bring a small amount of money for their offering during Bible Adventures.  Our 
offering in 2013-2014 went to the Children’s Hospital project.  Every Christmas I ask the children where they would like 
their offering to go.  It is a way of encouraging generosity and getting the children to think about how they would like to 
help others. 

 Welcome Back Sunday is September 7 and there will be a Bouncy Castle present to welcome our children back to 
church!  We hope that you will join us.  The next Sunday, September 14, we will be asking our children (and others attend-
ing school) to bring their backpacks to the church to have them blessed for this school year.  There will be registration and 
children’s programming on Sept. 14 and the next Sunday, September 21 will be the official start of Bible Adventures.  If 
there are any people who are interested in teaching Bible Adventures classes please contact Darren at                              
darren@stmartinsuc.com or at 306-343-7101. 

 Our first PD Day Faith Adventure (for children who are off of school due to a Professional Development Day) will 
be on Friday October 10 from 9am to 4pm.  This is a free program of the church and is open to all children but we request 
a donation to the Saskatoon Food Bank. 

 If you have any questions or suggestions for Children’s Ministry at our church please contact Darren.  Thanks! 

Lay Pastoral Visitors 2014-2015 

These dedicated congregation members; Esther Edmonds, Lorraine Forsberg, Jeri 

Janow, Marjorie Robinson, Myrna King, Tori and Jerilyn Robertson have taken on 
the responsibility of providing a monthly contact for those congregation members    
unable to attend worship or church functions due to age, ill health, transportation  
issues and others. The group meets once a month to share how their visits have 
gone and to look for new ways of bringing the church community to these people. If 
you would have time to donate a couple of hours a month to this important pastoral 
initiative of our church please contact Keith at 343-7101 or email at 
keith@stmartinsuc.com; The first meeting of the fall will be a breakfast meeting to be 
held on September 3rd at 8:30am. Hope to see you there. 

mailto:darren@stmartinsuc.com
mailto:keith@stmartinsuc.com
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Worship Committee 

After experimenting with a 10:30 a.m. start time for spring and summer worship, we move 
into our two service format. On September 7th join us at 9:30 a.m. or 11:00 a.m. for worship 
and Bible Adventures. 

Childcare for the little ones begins again in the nursery on the lower level. 

We hope you each feel welcomed as a guest or remembered, missed and  cherished if you 
previously attended St. Martin's Church. 

"We are not a church that provides easy answers but we do travel with you as you discover 
the hope that Christ is setting before you and we are willing to help you find the courage to 
find joy " as a result. 

A special thanks is extended to the summer volunteers who greeted, preached and lent their 
musical talents. 

We are open to your ideas and  feedback and membership on the committee; meetings are 
usually the third Wednesday of the month at 1:30 p.m.  

You may contact us through the church office.    

 ~ Valerie Cameron 

St. Martin’s Prayer Shawl Ministry 

“You created every part of me, knitting me in my mother’s womb.  For such handiwork, I 
praise you.  Awesome this great wonder!”  Psalm 139:13-14.   

Janet Bristow and Victoria A. Cole-Galo whose vision began shawl ministry in 1998 and which is now a tradition 
found throughout the world.   

St. Martin’s group was created February of 2014 with over 20 individuals signed up.  From teenager and younger to 
women over 80, it was exciting to gather, share and listen to stories of how each participant learned to knit or      
crochet.   

These shawls are not just garments to keep one warm.  They are knitted and crochet and woven through with prayer 
for those in need and for those celebrating life’s joy.    On the first Sunday of each month, during communion, they 
are blessed by St. Martin’s church family.   

The 34 shawls received have been shared with adults and children recovering from illness and with those who are 
grieving, and with others who are celebrating life events such as baptisms and weddings.     

       ~ submitted by Esther Edmonds 



Contemporary Singers 2014-2015 

This upbeat and fun group of singers welcomes you to its membership for 
the new church year. We rehearse Tuesday nights at 7:15 pm – 9:00 pm in 
the church and sing three Sundays a month. We concentrate on alternative, 
contemporary and gospel music with an emphasis on fun and community. 
No previous choral experience is necessary. . .so if you can sing, want to 
have fun and can attend rehearsals. . .come check us out! Our first rehears-
al was Tuesday August 26th but feel free to join us anyway!! For more    
information call Keith @ 343-7101or email him at keith@stmartinsuc.com. 
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Affirming Action Committee … &ÁÌÌ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ ɀ ςπρτ 

 

&ÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ  ÖÏÔÅ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÁÎÎÕÁÌ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÅÃÏÍÅ ÁÎ !ÆПÉÒÍÉÎÇ #ÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÔÈÅ      
!ÆПÉÒÍÉÎÇ !ÃÔÉÏÎ 'ÒÏÕÐ ×ÁÓ ÆÏÒÍÅÄ ÔÏ ÌÉÖÅ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÁÐÐÒÏÖÅÄ !ÆПÉÒÍÉÎÇ  !ÃÔÉÏÎ 0ÌÁÎȢ  4ÈÁÔ ÐÌÁÎ ÉÓ         
ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅ ÁÔ ÈÔÔÐȡȾȾÓÔÍÁÒÔÉÎÓÕÃȢÃÏÍȾПÉÌÅÓȾρτͺÁÆПÉÒÍÁÃÔÉÏÎȢÐÄÆ     

7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÂÕÓÙ ÓÉÎÃÅ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÉÍÅȢ  7Å ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 'ÁÙ 0ÒÉÄÅ 0ÁÒÁÄÅ ÉÎ *ÕÎÅȢ  -ÁÎÙ ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ 
ÔÈÏÓÅ ÏÆ ÙÏÕ ×ÈÏ ÊÏÉÎÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !ÆПÉÒÍ !ÃÔÉÏÎ 'ÒÏÕÐ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÁÄÅȢ  (ÕÇÅ ÔÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ                 
+ÉÔ ,ÏÅ×ÅÎ ÆÏÒ ÃÒÁÆÔÉÎÇ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÔÉÎȭÓ ÂÅÁÕÔÉÆÕÌ ÐÁÒÁÄÅ ÂÁÎÎÅÒȦ  2ÕÍÏÒ ÈÁÓ ÉÔ ÔÈÁÔ +ÉÔ ÉÓ ×ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÏÎ Á ÒÅÐÌÉÃÁ 
ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÓÁÎÃÔÕÁÒÙȢ 

7Å ÈÁÖÅ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÄ ÔÏ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÒÅÇÕÌÁÒ ÁÆПÉÒÍÉÎÇ ÍÏÍÅÎÔÓȢ  4ÈÁÎËÓ ÔÏ +ÅÎ 'ÌÏÖÅÒ ÁÎÄ *ÁÍÅÓ "ÙËÏ×Ù ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÅÉÒ ÍÏÍÅÎÔÓ ÉÎ !ÐÒÉÌ ÁÎÄ *ÕÎÅȢ 

3ÔȢ -ÁÒÔÉÎȭÓ ÉÓ ÎÏ× Á ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 3ÁÓËÁÔÏÏÎ !ÆПÉÒÍÉÎÇ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÉÅÓ 'ÒÏÕÐ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ #ÈÕÒÃÈȢ  They are 

hosting an ecumenical event in September with members of Integrity Anglicans and other denominational 

groups working for inclusion.  Kit Loewen is our representative to that group. 

We will be meeting again in September.  Watch the messenger for the date and time.  New members are wel-

come and encouraged to attend. 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎÙ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÒ ÃÏÍÍÅÎÔÓȟ ÓÐÅÁË ÔÏ ÁÎÙ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !ÃÔÉÏÎ  ÇÒÏÕÐ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓȟ ÏÒ ÅÍÁÉÌ ÕÓ ÁÔ                       
ÁÆПÉÒÍͽÓÔÍÁÒÔÉÎÓÕÃȢÃÏÍ 

Long Range Planning Committee - submitted by Andrew Pawlovich, Chairperson 

 
Our committee plans to meet In October to discuss new business and ideas. Congregation members are        
encouraged to forward any ideas, concerns or foresight in my direction for the committee to discuss. 

 Our Annual Fruit and Corn Fundraiser will be nearing completion by the time this is in print. Despite plans and 
efforts to increase sales, the program generated somewhat less funds than in the past. We do, however,       
appreciate the support for the program that was received. For the most part, I have received very good feed-
back on the quality of the produce.  

Have a great fall and welcome back to St. Martin's! 

mailto:keith@stmartinsuc.com
http://stmartinsuc.com/files/14_affirmaction.pdf
mailto:affirm@stmartinsuc.com
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Presbytery Representative Report 
Fall  - 2014 

 
St. Martin’s is part of the wider United Church.  Locally, St. Martin’s is a member of Riverbend Presby-
tery in Saskatchewan Conference.  At Presbytery, lay and ministry representatives from local churches 
meet regularly to oversee the work of those churches within the United Church.  
 
You Presbytery representatives, Nancy Pike, Frank Pike and Cathy Anderson participate in these 
meetings as well as wider church activities within the Presbytery and Conference. 
 
Presbytery has been quiet over the summer, and is gearing up for its first meeting  on September  20 in 
Saskatoon.   One of the topics we will be exploring in the implication of Canada’s new spam legislation. 
 
 If you want to learn more about the wider church, speak to one of your presbytery representatives, or  
visit the Saskatchewan Conference website at http://www.sk.united-church.ca/   or the national church 
website at   http://www.united-church.ca/.    
 
Links are also available on our website:  http://stmartinsuc.com 
 
 Cathy Anderson 
 Nancy Pike 
 Frank Pike 

Ministry by Phone 

Happy fall from the Ministry by Phone program! We're looking forward to our fall 2014 phoning       
session.  This past spring, we were fortunate to have most of our phoners and prayermates return, as 
well as new volunteers.  

This program is an important way in which we re-connect with and reach out to all members of the St. Martin’s family. 
Over the course of four weeks, our dedicated group of phoners contacts each household in the St. Martin’s family – they 
don’t ask for money, or for you to volunteer for anything! They do, however, want to hear your opinions, concerns,       
compliments, and needs. Is St. Martin’s a spiritually nurturing place for you? What programs do you enjoy most? How can 
we be a more welcoming community? The comments which you provide to phoners are completely confidential, and will 
not be passed on to staff or committees without your express consent.  

While the phoners do their work, our group of prayermates does theirs, offering prayers for the support of both the    
phoners and the families whom they are contacting.  

This fall, we hope that as many of our current phoners and prayermates as possible will be able to return! However, we 
may need volunteers in both roles, so please consider being a part of this ministry. As a new volunteer, you will receive 
training, as well as support from ministry staff, coordinators, and other phoners and prayermates, some of whom have 
been with the Ministry by Phone program since the beginning (once you volunteer, you’ll want to participate again!)   

The kickoff potluck for phoners and prayermates will be held at St. Martin's on Thursday, October 16, beginning at 6:00 
p.m.  Phoning will take place from October 20 to November 17, usually on Monday evenings and Wednesday mornings. 
The concluding dessert potluck will take place on Thursday, November 20 at 6:30 p.m. 

If you would like more information on Ministry by Phone, please contact Keith Hall,  Maryann Scott, or Cathy Anderson, or 
email us at  ministrybyphone@stmartinsuc.com 

http://www.sk.united-church.ca/
http://www.united-church.ca/
http://stmartinsuc.com
mailto:ministrybyphone@stmartinsuc.com
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St. Martin’s Sanctuary Choir 

 
It is wonderful to have the opportunity to ‘touch 

base’ with you again. 

It has been a busy summer, and I know it’s hard to believe we are    

already into the “Fall” season with the exciting starting up of all the 

Church activities available.  Especially here at St. Martin’s where there 

are so many interesting and worthy opportunities for you to become 

involved.   

That is the secret, you know.  The opportunity to be a contributing part 

of one or more of the Church’s wide scope aimed at helping others and 

ourselves, and praising our God and Saviour.  What rewarding ability 

can you add?   

Please consider your Sanctuary Choir and the inspiring music they 

bring and share at the 9:30 a.m. Service on Sundays. 

  Did God bless you with a voice? 

  Do you sing? 

  Will you help bring God’s words to others in the 

  congregation, with the aid of beautiful music? 

Come and enjoy the friendship of other choir members.  Choir practice 
is not at all serious and sad.  Nor is it difficult and dreary. 

Remember, you could be working and practising for the Glory of God!  
Working for God on earth doesn’t pay much..........but,                                         
His retirement plan is ’out of this world!’    And also remember - 
“Those Who Sing, Pray Twice”!     

Choir practice is Thursdays at 7:30 p.m. (Use the back lane door).                      
All are welcome, and indeed treasured! 
First Choir Practice is Thursday, September 4th. 

Need more information?  Please call Betty Lou Curtis, Choir Director at 
         (306) 374-1282.                            

Gracias!! Thank you!! 

Merci!! Danke!! 

 

No matter how we say it, we’re 
thankful for all the great people 
who do so much around our church 
home. A tip of the St. Martin’s hat 
to all who helped out with our sum-
mer services, whether as greeters, 
readers or general all-round help-
ers. Special appreciation to Elaine 
Wanhella, Dianne Young, Kerry Ag-
new, Betty Lou Agnew, and Anne 
McGilp for filling in as our summer 
musicians. Your talent and flexibility 
was greatly appreciated.  

Thanks for pitching in; we wouldn’t 
be St. Martin’s without you. 



CARD & BOARD GAMES -  We begin the season on TUESDAY, SEPT. 9th in the CHURCH LOUNGE from 1:30- 3:30pm 
You may choose between a friendly game of Bridge, Whist, Spades, Cribbage or the board games of Scrabble, 
Tile Rummy, Triominos or Chess.  Then relax over a cup of tea or coffee & other refreshments. 

 Please set aside the SECOND TUESDAY of each month from SEPTEMBER to MAY.  To cover expenses, there is a small 
joining fee of $4.00, plus a monthly offering. 

 NEW MEMBERS are always welcome.  Call Dorothy Dryden at 306-374-4097 for further information. 

St Martins Book Club                                          

The St Martins Book Club has been meeting since 2002 and together we have enjoyed over 60 books.  

The Book Club is small group open to anyone at St. Martins who likes to read. About every six weeks a 

book is selected and members read the book at their leisure. The group then meets to enjoy an even-

ing together while we discuss the book and share a pot of tea. At the end of the evening the next book 

to is selected. The membership is always accessible, if you find a book interests you, come out and join us. 

Information about the Book Club and the current book being read is usually included in the Messenger. As well, a brief re-

view about the book is in the showcase in the lounge. Most of the books we have shared are available in our church library. 

A list of all the books we have shared and the discussion questions are included in the Book Club binder. 

Over the summer the members of the St. Martin's Book Club have been reading ōŜƘƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ŦƻǊŜǾŜǊǎ ς [ƛŦŜΣ 5ŜŀǘƘ 

ŀƴŘ IƻǇŜ ƛƴ ŀ aǳƳōŀƛ ¦ƴŘŜǊŎƛǘȅ by Katherine Boo. We will meet on Wednesday, September 10th at 7:00 p.m. in the 

church for fellowship, discussion of the book and to plan for the upcoming year. All are welcome. 

Mavis McPhee 

Report from the property committee 
 
The end of summer is upon us!  Summer holidays are behind us, and the resumption of familiar activities 

and  the anticipation of new ones are on the horizon.  The property committee looks forward to the comple-
tion of the repairs to the lift as I am sure is the case with you.   You will notice a new shine on the floors in 
the sanctuary as well as the basement.  Corinne arranged that for us and still managed to plan her own 
wedding.  As I write this the sun is shining through the trees at the lake and Bob Anderson tells me over 

the phone that the mudding and taping at the back entrance is underway.  That’s good news as it means 
that job will soon be done.  If you come in the back doors you’ll notice new hardware.   That area would 
benefit from a good sanding/scraping, and new paint……something for the future……sounds like a    
Saturday morning “bee” sometime.  Down in the boiler room there are a couple of pumps that are in line 

for some tender loving care and those arrangements have been made so we will be in good shape for the 
winter.       ~ Gord McMurtry 



Volunteers and Newcomer Relations 

Our church community has an abundance of volunteer opportunities 

whether it is longer term commitments like Bible Adventures teachers, 

music leaders, committee members or short term project style com-

mitments. St. Martin’s is also blessed with many individuals willing to 

give of their time, skills and energy. Sometimes there is a disconnect 

between identifying a need and finding a willing person with the skills 

or passion to complete the task. Please contact Keith at 306-343-7101 or  

keith@stmartinsuc.com if you have a specific passion or interest that you would like to live 

out in our church community.  We need you!    

Blue Ribbon Initiative  

This fall we will once again be looking for volunteers willing to be identified at each service as 

“GO TO” people for those that might be new or have questions about our church communi-

ty. These folks will be available at the Welcome Booth in the front hall before and after wor-

ship to provide information, direction and a welcome to newcomers.  Anyone can do this 

work and I hope that many of you will sign up. The signup sheet will be located by the     

Welcome Booth beginning on September 18th at 6:30 pm in the lounge.  Please prayerfully 

consider volunteering for a Sunday and contact Keith at 306-343-7101 or 

keith@stmartinsuc.com.  Research shows that newcomers make up their minds about whether 

they will return in the first six minutes. Help us to make that first six minutes a great             

experience at St. Martin’s.    

           ~ Blessings Keith Hall, Staff Responsible for Volunteers and Newcomer Relations   
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Contemporary Singers 2014-2015 

This upbeat and fun group of singers welcomes you to its membership for the new 
church year. We rehearse Tuesday nights at 7:15 pm – 9:00 pm in the church and 
sing three Sundays a month. We concentrate on alternative, contemporary and 
gospel music with an emphasis on fun and community. No previous choral 
experience is necessary. . .so if you can sing, want to have fun and can attend 
rehearsals. . .come check us out! Our first rehearsal was Tuesday August 26th at 
but feel free to join us anyway!! For more information call Keith @ 343-7101or email 
him at keith@stmartinsuc.com. 

mailto:keith@stmartinsuc.com


Senior Youth News 

Hey… hope you had a great summer!! 

This year we will once again be offering a Senior Youth group. There will continue to 
be a Sunday morning program as well as a social component outside of the regular 
Sunday time. This may take the form of sleepovers at the church, wall climbing, movie 
watching… just about anything that the group is interested in and committed to 
doing.   

We will meet on Welcome Sunday September 7th, to get caught up, do some planning 
and take care of the paperwork. We are really looking forward to hearing about Kaitie, 
Isabelle, Tori and Mary’s experience at GO PROJECT in Saskatoon and Halifax, having 
them tell you all about Rendezvous 2014.  We will also be leading worship this fall as 
well as connecting with and participating in Presbytery and Conference Youth 
activities.  Looking forward to seeing you all again…Take care, Keith… 

Ministry and Personnel Committee  – September 2014 

We are looking forward to worshiping and sharing our life experiences with our St. Martens’ family during the 
upcoming fall and advent seasons. Our ministers are all back from their summer holidays, excited about leading 
us on our spiritual journeys. Michael can be considered ‘improved’ as he is sporting a new shoulder joint – so we 
will have to be a bit cautious with any hugs or back slaps for a few months. 

We  would like to take this opportunity to thank Bette Brazier for leading us in worship on July 20th, and Daryl 
Woods, minister at Grace Westminster United Church, for his service to our congregation in August. We also 
thank Keith and Darren for their ministry to our church – as well as that of Grace Westminster – in July.  

We are particularly delighted to be able to congratulate our caretaker, Corrinne, on her marriage to Brian Dennis 
in July. It has been our pleasure to watch Corrinne and Brian’s relationship grow and blossom as they both served 
in maintaining the church and keeping it spic and span.  

Lastly, we recognize and thank Brenda for her ongoing kindness and gift of servitude. She is instrumental in keep-
ing St. Martens functioning and ensuring that we are actively serving our broader community.    

Sincerely, 

M & P Committee 



Band Together  

The members of Band Together are once again looking forward to being part of the worship 

team at St. Martin’s United.  This music minded group enjoys the challenges presented by the 

rapid rhythms and soaring melodic lines of our repertoire. We tackle a wide range of styles that 

includes contemporary church music, country, gospel, spirituals and pop/rock. Currently, our 

worship band consists of three guitar players (Karen Davis, Brian Dennis and Mitch Parkinson), a 

bass player (Lisle Dashney), a percussionist (Nolan Cline) and keyboard player (Randy Cline) who 

provide an important instrumental core for the group.  Our vocalists this year are Danica Tempel, 

Jane McMurtry and Lori Cline Flath (sopranos); Jordyn Hall (alto), Tom Flath (bass) and Al Loewen 

(bass). We are grateful for the expertise of our sound technicians, Pat Davis and Joel Yurach, in 

keeping us balanced! 

This fall our group will meet on Wednesday nights at 7:00pm in the sanctuary. Our first rehearsal 

will take place on September 3. If you would like to help us lead worship through upbeat and 

meaningful music, please contact Lori Cline Flath at 306-649-2838 or loriclineflath@gmail.com 

for more information about Band Together. 

Respectfully submitted by Lori Cline Flath, Leader, Band Together  
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Stewardship & Finance 

Capital Campaign 

Thank you to everyone for your pledges and contributions to the capital campaign which was underway in 
the first half of 2014.  A total of approximately $240,000 was raised.  Cash received to date totals approxi-
mately $83,300 and had been invested in our Faith Endowment fund for the purpose of improving the 
property.  If you have pledged over one or more years, please ensure that you clearly mark you contribu-
tions for the capital campaign when you submit to the church to help enable the office to track these funds 
as capital rather than operating.  This campaign allowed the Board to authorize seed money so that plan-
ning for the replacement of the front entrance could begin over the summer!  We can look forward to a 
design and budgeted cost quote in early fall. 

 

Operating Budget 

As at June 30, 2014 operating revenues totaled approximately $225,000 which is ahead of the first six 
months of revenue budgeted to be $189,000.  However, the first six months are normally stronger than the 
second six months due to garage sale revenues which occur in the spring.   

Actual expenses as at June 30 2014 totalled approximately $233,000.  Budgeted expenses for the first half 
of the year are $227,000 meaning that we are spending at a slightly higher pace than budgeted and our 
total position at the end of June was a shortfall of $8,000. 
 
      ~ submitted by James Cook, Treasurer 
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Outreach 

Refugee News 

In Aug 2012, at the request of Sohila, a young Afghani woman who lives near St. Martin’s, the church entered 

in to a sponsorship agreement with the Government of Canada to sponsor Sohila’s mom Aqila, her brother                 

Mohammad [Hamid], his wife Halima and their young son, Mohammad Isa who are all currently refugees in      

Tajikistan. 

This family’s story is one of sadness and resilience. During the war in Afghanistan, the family’s home was 

bombed, killing two of the children. The family fled to Pakistan where they lived for ten years. Hamid was 4-14 

years old during that time and learned considerable English while there. When they returned home, he      

started high school and while going to school, at age sixteen he became an interpreter for the Australian      

Reconstruction Force in Afghanistan. Eventually the Australians went home and the Taliban came looking for 

Hamid. His mother was threatened and his older brother was tortured to disclose his whereabouts. By this 

time Hamid was married and he had a baby son. He, his wife, son and mom went into hiding; gradually making 

their way toward the Tajikistan border. When they got word that the Taliban was getting close, they crossed 

into Tajikistan and registered with the UNHCR [United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees] in Dushanbe. 

In order to stay in Tajikistan they each must pay $500 every three months for a visa. Hamid is allowed to work 

and earns $300 per month. His father and brother remain in Afghanistan, working and sending money to     

sustain the family.   Aqila, Hamid and his family are not allowed to live in the city and the electricity in rural 

Tajikistan is turned off from Oct. to April. It is cold! 

The good news is, that Hamid and his immediate family including new baby boy, Riyaz, born Jan. 2014, have     

completed the process to come to Canada. All that remains is for I.O.M. [International Organization for Migra-

tion] to make the travel arrangements. The bad news is that Aqila’s process is not complete and she cannot 

stay in Tajikistan alone. Hamid was advised not to delay coming to Canada because of possible complications 

down the way, so he arranged for another family to care for his mom while he managed her process from 

here. That arrangement has fallen through and there is no one else they trust to care for Aqila. They are stuck! 

The last thing Aqila has to do before having her travel visa issued is to have a complete medical checkup. The     

requisition for that has to come from the closest Canadian embassy, in this case Moscow, and the checkup has 

to be done by a Dr. appointed by the embassy. Aqila has been waiting eight weeks for the requisition. This 

past week, we visited the office of our local M.P. and requested that they ask Moscow to expedite Aqila’s pro-

cess. Every step of the process takes time but we are hoping we can welcome this courageous family before 

too long. 

We are responsible for the family’s basic needs for one year following arrival. To this end, St. Martin’s         

Outreach Committee budget $5000 per year which accumulates in a fund until needed. Additional fundraising 

is done as required. From the fund, the Refugee Committee purchased some furniture, appliances and sundry 

items from the annual church garage sale. A signup sheet is posted on the fireplace for additional needs. 

Please keep your items at home until we have an arrival date. Many “Thanks” to those who have already 

signed up and “Thanks” too for the wonderful support this congregation provides to the refugee sponsorship 

program at St. Martin’s 

                                                                                      Dayle Armstrong for the Refugee Committee. 



 

St. Martin’s—United Church Women (UCW) 

We had a busy spring and summer; this is a brief report of our activities. 

March 7th—World Day of Prayer at Community of Christ Church 

March 19th—Lenten Service at St Phillips Church 

April 12—Easter Ham Supper– served 350 people including Meals on Wheels.  The profit of $3233.94 went directly to 
the church. 

April 26—Garage Sale—The UCW manned (woman’d) the Bake Table starting at 8am, then moved on to the Tea Room 
at 10am where we served various kinds of pies plus ice cream and cones. 

May 9—St. Andrews Convocation at Knox UC; St. Martin’s UCW assisted with the lunch which followed the service. 

May 31—We served a noon luncheon following the Service of Praise to approximately 200 people.  

June 5—Grosvenor UC hosted 18 students from Korea; they asked us to supply a bag lunch for a day trip to Fort      
Carlton. 

June 14—Elmer Zimmer funeral—100 people 

June 21—Bobby Thomson funeral—250 people 

July 7—Pete Niven—funeral  270 people 

July 8—James Brower funeral—100 people 

August 3—Baked cookies and served juice after service as Grace Westminster came for a visit. 

 

UCW Upcoming Events  

September 8—Our UCW Annual Pot Luck Supper—6 pm start.  All women of the congregation 
are invited to bring a pot luck dish.  Come and join us.  Our guest speakers will be Mary Ann 
Sealy and Esther Edmonds. 

October 16—St. Andrews Annual Tea and Bake Sale.  Thursday, October 16th from 2 to 4 pm.  
McClure UC baking and crafts will be picked up Wednesday, October 15th at St Martin’s kitchen 
or you can bring them when you come.   

December 6—St Martins UCW Annual Tea and Bake Sale from 2 to 4 pm.  All members of the 
congregation are asked to donate baking or crafts to the bake table, then come and join us for a 
beverage and goodies.  Hope to see you all then! 

St. Martin’s United Church 

Phone:  306.343.7101 

Fax:  306.343.7209 

Email:  office@stmartinsuc.com 

Website:  www.stmartinsuc.com 


